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Advice provided via the Major Projects Portal 
 
 
Dear Mr Doubleday 
 
Advice on EIS and recommended conditions – State Si gnificant Development – Saint 
Ignatius’ College Riverview Redevelopment Stage 2 ( SSD 10424) 

Thank you for your referral uploaded to the Major Projects Portal on 12 November 2020 
seeking advice on the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) report and recommended 
conditions for the above state significant development (SSD) proposal. 

In preparing the following advice we have reviewed the following documents: 

• SEARs for SSD-10424, issued 5 February 2020 

• Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Assessment Report (ACHAR) – prepared by Comber 
Consultants, dated 30 September 2020 

• Environmental Impact Statement SSD 10424 – Saint Ignatius’ College – prepared by 
Willow Tree Planning Pty Ltd, dated 11 November 2020 

It is noted that there are 6 Aboriginal sites registered on the Aboriginal Heritage Information 
Management System located within the report study area. None of these sites are located 
within the area of proposed works and therefore no impacts to Aboriginal Cultural Heritage 
(ACH) values have been identified. The ACHAR has been prepared in reference to the relevant 
guidelines as required by the SEARs (Requirement 11). 

The management and mitigation recommendations provided in Chapter 9.0 (page 34) of the 
ACHAR and Section 7.6 (page 68) of the EIS are considered to provide appropriate provisions 
for the conservation of ACH values in the study area. It is recommended that these 
recommendations are incorporated into Appendix I of the EIS: Draft Management and 
Mitigation Measures.  

If you have any further questions in relation to this matter, please contact Claire Rayner – 
Archaeologist, Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Regulation North on 9995 6824 or email at 
Claire.rayner@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Dr Samantha Higgs 
Senior Team Leader, Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Re gulation - North 
Heritage NSW 
18 March 2021 


